## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.go

December 10, 2012

Paul M. Formica First Selectman Town of East Lyme P.O. Box 519 Niantic, CT 06357

RE:

**DOCKET NO. 265A** - Dominion Nuclear Connecticut, Inc. Application to modify the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes § 4-181a (b) based on changed conditions related to the existing independent spent fuel storage installation on property located off Rope Ferry Road, Waterford, Connecticut.

Dear First Selectman Formica:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your correspondence dated December 5, 2012, concerning the above-referenced application.

Pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §16-50*l*(b), a copy of each application is to be submitted to the Chief Elected Official of the municipality where the facility is located, and municipalities located within 2500 feet of the facility for review. In reaching a final decision on an application, the Council carefully considers all of the facts contained in the record that is developed by the Council, applicant, parties and intervenors in the proceeding, as well as members of the public who present oral or written statements to the Council.

In the event that your office does not seek formal party or intervenor status under Connecticut General Statutes §16-50n, which provides full participation at the hearing, including the right to cross examine witnesses, parties and intervenors, your comments shall nevertheless become part of the official record in this proceeding. The town, and its residents, may submit public comments to the Council in writing (electronic or U.S. Mail) until 30-days after the public hearing.

Copies of your correspondence will be distributed to all participants in the proceeding. Please note that you can view all of the documents related to this proceeding on our website at <a href="https://www.ct.gov/csc">www.ct.gov/csc</a> under the "Pending Proceedings" link.

Thank you for your interest and concern in this matter.

Very truly yours,

Linda Roberts
Executive Director

LR/cm

